BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – Aug 25, 2015
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Roger Scheurer, Dave Forrest, Donald Zukowski, Pete Scolforo, and Jonathan Terry.
Others Present: Bob Nason, Chris Pompi, Gerry Baumann, Bill Navin, and Bill Enser.
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:30pm.
Commitments
The Board signed commitments for the July and Aug closings. 
Abatements
The Board signed the cover sheet for the abatements approved at the last meeting and for duplicate billings resulting from updated meter reads. 

The first abatement application was for 455 Greylock St. The owner had a toilet leak which has since been repaired. After some discussion and a review of the billing history Member Forrest made a motion to grant a 10% abatement on the current bill. Member Scolforo seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
The second application was for 165 Old Pleasant St. The owner had a higher usage reported on this last billing quarter. They double checked all the water connections and ended up replacing an outside hose bib. Member Zukowski made a motion to grant 10% on the sewer portion of the current bill. Member Scolforo seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
The third application was for 74 Mill St. The owner had attached a history and a letter. The last two billing cycles showed a higher usage for which no explanation could be found. He has since been carefully monitoring the meter and conserving water. Member Scheurer made a motion to take no action on the application. Member Forrest seconded the motion. Jonathan Terry abstained from voting. The vote was in favor.

The last application was for 164 Mill St. The application stated the property has been empty and they shouldn’t have been billed. It was recalled that this property was requested shut off but it does not have a physical shutoff for this location. The responsible party did not persue having one installed in a minimum bill have been being committed each quarter. Chairman Bartini stated that the applicant could have addressed this long before now. Member Scheurer made a motion to take no action on the application. Member Zukowski seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
Water Dept
As readers are replaced and we get accurate reads people who are underestimated on past bills will be given time with the collector to pay the back amount.  Current usage must be kept in good standing. 
Chris gave an update on shut-offs. Out of the original 300 we are down to 7 customers still facing action. A few customers that don’t have a shutoff at their property will be billed as the Town is forced to install them.
Sewer Dept
Alex kearin has begun work. He is a recent graduate of Wentworth University and the Town is glad to have him aboard. 

Bill Enser brought up the idea that the Board should look into accepting septic dumping from outside Berkshire County.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Chris updated the Board about paving. East Street will begin Friday and Greylock Street is scheduled to be reclaimed on Monday. It was hoped that Greylock could be done prior to school opening but the job was at the mercy of the subcontractor for the reclaiming machinery. Bob Nason stated that we are still hoping to have some money left to redo sidewalk of one side of High St. The Town has received several formal complaints about the elderly having trouble with the existing sidewalk.

The Tyringham Road project is nearing completion. The final coat will be laid down soon.
The Board asked about the needed curb on Greylock Street. Chris stated that it will be put in while the paving is being done. 

Bill Navin asked about cold in place recycling. The Board discussed its application method and the condition of roads where other towns have tried it. Massachusetts has just recently accepted this method and it appears to have limited success.

Hiring is ongoing. Candidates for the open laborer position have been interviewed and an appointment is anticipated next week.  

The Board and Chris discussed the condition of equipment going into winter and the possible rental of a sidewalk machine as a more cost effective approach.  
Other
Gerry Baumann came before the Board to discuss an easement abutting his property. Chairman Bartini recused from this item because Gerry is his brother in law. Gerry stated he has been looking into this for 20 years and hopes to come to a resolution. There is a short pipe that carries water from across Church St along his property line. Gerry has the understanding that the Town is responsible for maintaining this easement and that the pipe was originally intended to go all the way back to the creek. He had a document from the Registry of Deeds that referenced town easements on Church St that he felt addressed this situation. Member Scolforo stated that the easements referenced in the document were done back in the late 70’s to widen Church St. This was never done. He believed the easements mentioned run adjacent to the road not perpendicular. Bob Nason noted there was a plan mentioned in the document and felt further research was needed. The Board wants to leave this item on the agenda for the next meeting. In the meantime the plan will be researched and if needed Town Counsel will review things.
Second was a letter from Mr. Lovato requesting the Board again consider his bills for thawing his service lines during a freeze up this past winter. The Board went over the events again with Chris as to what happened. The board wants to reach out to Mr. Lovato with a letter and detail our procedures and our knowledge of the events that occurred and go from there. 

Lastly Chairman Bartini brought up the fees paid by Mr. DiGrigoli for the Fox Run subdivision. Chris had copies of cancelled checks for the water and sewer hookup fees for these lots. The Board wants to keep this item on the agenda as well and look back in the Board minutes to see what transpired. 
Executive Session
None
Minutes
Member Forrest made a motion to approve the minutes from July 14th as written. Member Terry seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday Sep 8th @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:29 PM
Respectfully submitted, 
Brandi Page
cc:
Selectman, Assessor, Clerk, Treasurer, Planning/Zoning Board, Building Inspector, Collector, and         Town Administrator, Highway Dept, Sewer Plant, and Water Plant
